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Inquiry into Bills concerning political honesty and accountability

Whilst reading the second reading speeches of Senators Andrew Murray and John 

Faulkner I experienced an emotion I would not usually associate with a Bill - 

excitement!

I am excited because the four Bills referred to the committee by the Senate appear 

to be a genuine attempt to redress some of the more serious problems which have 

surfaced in recent years.  I believe that all members of Parliament should be able 

to support this legislation.  If not, why not?

I would like to suggest some minor changes to three of the Bills under discussion:

Electoral Amendment (Political Honesty) Bill 2000

Page 4, line 24 329A “Heading to electoral advertisements” (1).

I suggest that minimum type size should be 12 point, rather than 10 point.  With 

an ageing population, more people find that the two point difference in type size is 

important.  This is supported by research into readability of text.

Government Advertising (Objectivity, Fairness and Accountability) Bill 2000

I feel particularly strongly about the importance of this Bill, having written to the 

Auditor-General’s office about questionable advertising by both the current and 

previous governments.  I suggest the following changes:

Page 5, line 29, Section 3.4.

I strongly urge that ministerial photographs be banned from advertising.  I recall a 

former Tasmanian Government minister ordering the destruction of several 

thousand brochures because his photograph had been omitted.  I think the 

inclusion of ministerial photos is an ego trip at taxpayers’ expense.

Page 6, line 7, Section 4.2.

Delete ‘Care should be taken to ensure that’ and insert ‘to be’ between 

‘... material is not’ and ‘used or reproduced ...’.  The amended section would 

therefore read:

“Government advertising material is not to be used or reproduced by members of 

political parties in support of party-political activities without appropriate 

approval.”

Page 6, line 25, Section 4.6.

Delete ‘Care should be taken to ensure that’ and insert ‘to be’ between 

‘... advertising is’ and ‘determined on a needs ...’  The amended section would 

therefore read:

“Media placement of government advertising is to be determined on a needs basis 

and targeted accordingly and without favour.”

Charter of Political Honesty Bill 2000

Page 9, line 26, Section 12 (4) (c) “one senator nominated by minority groups and 

independent senators.”

Given recent experience, it is unlikely that there would be no minority groups 

and/or independents in the Senate.  However, it is possible that such a situation 

may occur in the future.  In that event, I suggest there should be the option for the 

third committee member to be nominated by the President of the Senate.

Page 9, line 30, Section 12 (5) (a) ”2 members nominated by the Prime Minister;”

I suggest that only one member be nominated by the Prime Minister and that the 

third member be nominated by the Speaker of the House.

I would welcome the opportunity to further explain my views, should this 

Committee visit Hobart during its deliberations.

Yours sincerely

Bob Holderness-Roddam

